
MINUTES OF PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING
Held on TUESDAY 28th FEBRUARY 2017 at 6.0pm in Kilsby Village Hall.
PRESENT: Councillors Smedley (Chairman) J Fisher, R Thompson. 
0 members of the public.
Clerk – Catherine Camp. 
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	ACTION

	1
	APOLOGIES

	1.1
	Apologies. – Councillor M Chandler (Hols). Councillor Gent mis-read the time of meeting. 

	2
	DECLARATIONS of  INTEREST on the Agenda

	2.1
	There were no declarations of any Disclosable Pecuniary or Other interests.

	2.2
	No written requests for dispensation of DPI has been received.

	3
	PLANNING

	3.1
	New Planning Applications

	3.1.1
	DA/2017/0067  Construction of a dwelling. 
Land at The Limes, 3 Main Road, Kilsby  CV23 8XR
Kilsby Parish Council has no objections in principle to a dwelling being built on this site, but does OBJECT to this application since it does not conform to Kilsby Neighbourhood Development plan.

Policy K3(b) states that Residential Development should be of a size, height, massing and density which is sympathetic to the character of the surrounding area.
The Parish Council would expect to see a bungalow being built on this site to conform with the surrounding properties. This large house does not seem to meet the applicants stated need. An appropriate development would be a bungalow within the row of existing bungalows.

Policy K4 states that “The provision of smaller houses and flats and bungalows to meet local need will be particularly welcomed.”

Concern was expressed over the impact on the listed building “The Limes” as the proposed large house would dominate the setting of the listed building.

Since trees will be removed to facilitate building works the Parish Council wish to see a full tree survey of both the trees on the site and trees on the neighbouring boundaries to ensure the character of this part of the village is not compromised by removal of important specimen trees.

Since the access for the proposed development is off Barby Road it was felt that the proposed property should follow the building line of the adjacent properties, namely “Tall Trees” and 2, 4 and 6 Barby Road.

If Daventry District Council is minded to grant this application the Parish Council wish to see a 1.8m wide pavement along the boundary adjacent to Barby Road, in line with KPC NDP Policy K3 (e).

	4
	ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA


Meeting closed at 18.50  
Next full Parish Council meeting will take place on TUES 7th MARCH 2017

